
October 31, 2024 

October 2024 Prayer Letter 

Dear Prayer Warriors, 

Thank you again for your prayers for us this month! Without a doubt, the biggest challenge we 
faced this month was the renewal of our residency here in México. México installed a new 
president this month, and with that there were some changes in the immigration procedures we 
had to go through. We needed various paperwork from a few different entities, and ended up 
having to schedule our residency appointment on the date that our documents expired. After 
some confusion and challenges before we could even get into the immigration offices, and after 
a few hours of waiting in the office, we were successfully able to renew our residency! All of 
our family except Renata are good to go for the next 3 years (given Renata is under 3 years old, 
they can only give her 1 year of residency at a time). Thank you very much for your prayers in 
this matter! We are grateful that God allowed this to work out perfectly in the end. 

During October, we also were able to finish some audio/visual and wiring projects with Bro. 
Miller. We are glad that those projects went well and we are thankful that the Lord kept all of us 
safe through all of that work. It continues to be a great blessing to serve alongside Bro. Miller 
and his family in soul winning and various projects and ministries in the church. Both of our 
families were able to join my family’s sending church for a video call during their missions 
conference. We all enjoyed the opportunity to share what God has been doing here in México.  

On the 25th of October, we completed our first year in México. Again, I cannot overstate our 
gratitude for your prayers and financial support that have made this possible. We praise the 
Lord for the 28 souls we have seen trust Christ for salvation over the past 12 months. We look 
forward to seeing many more souls saved and lives changed in the coming years here in 
México.  

In Christ’s service, 

Tim Pontius 
Missionary to México with BIMI 
Pontius2MX.org

Praise: 
• Completion of some 

move paperwork 
• Residency renewed 
Prayer Requests: 
• Quick and thorough 

learning of the 
Spanish language 

• Move paperwork to 
all be finished soon


